
Wednesday 17 October, 2018 

Saving the Planet!! 

Our Planeteers were thrilled to have an opportunity to make the planet 

a little bit greener at the end of last term with a donation of plants 

from the South East Regional Centre for Urban Landcare (SERCUL).   

Thank you to Natasha Bowden for supplying us with some native plants 

that have their new home in the garden space near our courts.  



Dear families, 

Welcome back to what will be a busy Term Four.  As you 
will have noticed the Office has moved into the Library due 

to the Administration Upgrade that will start later this 
term.  The works have been delayed by a couple of weeks 

due to over budgeting in the tender process, but the 

project will be going ahead with scheduled handover May 
2019. 

National School Opinion Survey 

Each year all government schools are required to 

undertake the National School Opinion Survey ï Parent 
Survey.  At Bramfield Park this survey closed early last 

term.  A snapshot of results saw 86 families, ranging from 
Kindy to Year 6, complete the survey, which is 40% of 

families.  The average of all answers to the survey 
questions was  4.2 out of 5 (4 = Agree).  The areas that 

scored the lowest (4.1) were:  teachers at this school treat 

students fairly, student behaviour is well managed at this 
school, the school takes parents opinions seriously, the 

school works with me to support my childôs learning and 
the school has a strong relationship with the community.  

 The areas that scored the highest (4.3) were: teachers at 
this school expect my child to do his or her best, the 
school is well maintained, my child likes being at this 

school, teachers at this school motivate my child to learn, 

my child is making good progress at this school, my childôs 
teachers are good teachers and teachers at this school 

care about my child.  5% of all responses answered 
Strongly Disagree and 45% of all responses answered 

Strongly Agree.   

I have shared all the results from the surveys with the 
staff and School Board and we have looked at the results 

from each of the surveys and identified areas to focus on. 

I have also had a discussion with the students allowing 
them to elaborate on areas they scored the lowest.  This 

provided some valuable insight, which I have also taken 
back to discuss with staff and the School Board. 

Thank you to those families who completed the survey.  It 
is always very important to have input and feedback from 

all of our community.  There will be another opportunity 
for community comment through a survey next year.  

Uniform 

With the weather warming up can you please ensure your 

child brings a water bottle, with water in it, every day to 
school and students must have a school hat.  Students are 

out in the sunshine for fitness activities, recess, lunch and 
sport classes so there are a number of times during a 

week that they require a hat.  Hats are available in the 
Uniform Shop for $7.00. The Uniform Shop is open every 

Wednesday morning between 8.15am and 8.35am but you 

can pop into the Office to complete an order at any time 
and we can sort it out for your child.  

 

 

 

Swimming Lessons 

Information for swimming lessons is currently being 

finalised with lessons starting next week.  Thank you to all 
those families that have completed payment and the 

permission slip note.  More information will come home 
with students this week.  The swimming times are as 

follows: 

Depart school 8.35am Rooms 1, 3, 6 and 9 

Depart school 9.25am Rooms PP, 4, 10 and 11 

Depart school 10.15am Rooms 2, 5, 8 and 12 

As you can see the first group leaves right on the first 
siren of the day so please make sure your child is at school 

on time, ready to go.  

We held a raffle at the end of last term where all students 
that paid for swimming before the end of term went into 

the draw to win a $250 voucher to purchase a new bike 
from My Ride Cannington.  Congratulations to our two 

winners:   

Iris and Liam 

Interschool Athletics 

Next Thursday is the Interschool Athletics Carnival where 
we have a team of representatives ready to compete for 

Bramfield Park PS against a number of other local schools.  
Information and Permission notes have been sent home 

with the team so if your child has been selected to 

represent our school can you please return the form as 
soon as possible.  Thank you to Mr Huston for his 

organisation and additional training sessions he is running 
for the carnival.  

Term Four Events 

A reminder that the  Term Planner has been updated and 
loaded onto the FlexiBuzz app and the school website and 
emailed to all families for easy reference about all the 

events coming up this term.   The next School 

Development Day is scheduled for Monday 12th November 
where students do not attend.  Staff will spend the day 

reviewing 2018 and begin planning for next year.  We 
would like to look at our planning of student numbers and 

classes so if you are planning on moving to another school 

in 2019, can you please let the Office know.  Alternatively 
if you know someone moving into the area can you please 

encourage them to come into the Office to complete an 
enrolment as soon as possible.  Also, parents of Year 6 

students, please ensure an enrolment has been completed 
for their transition to high school.  

 

Thought of the week:  We donôt have to agree on anything 

to be kind to one another.  

Regards 

Jˉ˨ɶʍ Mˤˠrˉʦ 

Principal 



 
Please Note.  The uniform shop is no longer open 

Friday afternoons. 
 

Now open Wednesday mornings 8.30 to 9.00am 
 

(Preloved uniforms may be DONATED and are sold for a gold 
coin donation  

Wednesday mornings 

9.00 to 10.30am in Room 7 

Bring a piece of fruit and a  

Gold coin donation. 

  

 Thursday mornings                  
8:15 - 8:35 (First Siren) in the  

new undercover area before the bell. 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎ 
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Playgroup 

CanteenCanteenCanteen      

Open every Wednesday.   Volunteers welcome 

October 15 

International White Cane Day 

Yesterday, we had a visit from Deb to tell us how she 
uses her cane to assist with her vision impairment. 

The students were really interested and may be able 
to share with you some of the things that Deb told 
them. 

~~~~~~~ 

Sports Shorts 
 Hi everyone.  With the upcoming Interschool 
Athletics Carnival fast approaching, the 
Interschool team is making their final 
preparations.   The Year 1’s and 2’s have been 
working hard fine-tuning their Flag Relays, while 
Years 3-6 have been practicing for Leaderball.   

Team members must return their permission slips 
no later than Monday 22nd October.  The carnival 
is at Langford Park Reserve and will be held on 
Thursday 25th October.  Hope to see you there! 

This term will see a variety of different sports 
being introduced such as croquet, bocce, 
volleyball and other sports that we may or may 
not have covered the previous three terms.   

The final Beep Test will be held in Weeks 5 or 6 
due to marking time limits.   

Good luck to our hard-working Interschool team 
– I am sure you will make us proud of your 
efforts, behaviour and sportsmanship!  

Kelly Huston 
PE Coordinator 

MERIT CERTIFICATES 

Room 1 Muzamile  Rachel 

Room 2 Deon   Allira 

Room 3 Conjay  Jayden 

Room 4  Hussain  Rida 

Room 5 Nehal   Tharrini 

Room 6  Lance   Brayden 

Room 8 Kiirmajok  Lillyanne 

Room 9 Zarif   Liam 

Room 10  Nida   Alexis 

Room 11 Amalia  David 

Room 12 Misha   Mehdia 

PP1  Meera  Lacksheta 

 

  CITIZEN CERTIFICATES 

Room 1 Vani  Room 6 Cyric 

Room 2 Jasvin Room 8 Harinesh 

Room 3 Morgan Room 9 Muhaned 

Room 4 Ruth  Room 10 Angel 

Room 5 Harnish Room 11 Emily 

Room 12 Omid  PP  Roshan 

FREE to good homes!! 

Unfortunately, our rose bushes at the 

front of the Admin building will have to 

go to new homes.  Please feel free to 

carefully dig one out and re-plant.   

BYO shovel! 



 

 

   

Do you want to know more about how to help your child read and write?  

 

 

 

 

Boost provides information to parents of young children aged from 3 to 7 years about how 

literacy skills develop. Over three session we will look at:  

¶  the alphabet and sounds in words  

¶  putting sounds and letters together  

¶  ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÒÅÁÄÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÓÐÅÌÌÅÒ  

 

All parents participating in the sessions will receive a óLiteracy Packô (over $90 in value!) full 

of resources to support what is covered in the workshop.  

The Boost program is an initiative of DSF Literacy Services and is generously funded by the City of 
Gosnells Community Sponsorship program and supported by The Child and Parent Centre, East 
Maddington.  

Bookings essential ~ Cr¯che available.  

When: Wednesdays 17, 24 & 31 October 2018 (3 week program)  

Time: 9.00am to 11.00am  

Venue: Bramfield Park Primary School  

9ÕÌÅ 3ÔÒÅÅÔȟ -ÁÄÄÉÎÇÔÏÎ  

Tel: 9452 7882  

Email: CPCEastMaddington@centrecare.com.au  

Please visit Bramfield Park Primary School office to make a booking or contact Child and  
Parent Centre ï East Maddington.  

 

Supported by                In partnership with 


